
NATIONAL SECURITY COUNCIL 
WASHINGTON. D.C. 20506 

SEeRET	 November 7, 1970 

National Security Decision Memorandum. 92 

TO:	 The Secretary of State 
The Secretary of Defense 
The Administrator, Agency for International Development 
The Director, U. S. Information Agency 
The Director of Central Intelligence 

SUBJECT:	 U. S. Policy Toward the Persian Gulf 

In response to the memorandum of July 30, 1970, "Future U. S. Policy 
in the Persian Gulf, " submitted by the Chairman of the NSC Interdepart­
mental Group for the Near East and South Asia, the President has: 

1. Approved a general strategy for the near term of promoting 
cooperation between Iran and Saudi Arabia as the desirable basis for 
maintaining stability in the Persian Gulf while recognizing the 
preponderance of Iranian power and developing a direct U. S. 
relationship with the separate political entities of the area. 

2. Made a decision in principle not to reduce the U. S. naval 
presence in the Persian Gulf at this time unless further exploration 
should prove it politically unacceptable to friends of the U. S. in 
the area, in which case a special report should be submitted to the 
President. 

3. Approved in principle expansion of U. S. diplomatic representation 
in the lower Gulf but directed the NSC Under Secretaries Committee 
to assure that this representation is imaginatively adapted to the 
requirements of this unique area and the pursuit of U. S. interests 
there. 

4. Directed the NSC Under Secretaries Committee to review plans 
for U. S. technical and educational as sistance and cultural exchange 
in this area through private as well as public programs to as sure the 
development of imaginative programs consistent with the strategy of 
promoting orderly development and local responsibility for maintaining 
stability. 

--5EGRE'F­



-SECRET	 -2­

5. Directed that a special memorandum be prepared for the 
Pre sident' s decision on all significant requests for military 
assistance from states (excluding Iran and Saudi Arabia) in 
the Persian Gulf. This memorandum should be prepared by 
the NSC Interdepartmental Group for Near East and South Asia 
and submitted to the Senior Review Group by November 26, 1970. 
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Henjy A. Kissingerr 
cc:	 Chairman, Joint Chiefs of Staff
 

Director, Office of Management and Budget
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NATIONAL SECURITY COUNCIL 
WASHINGTON. D.C. 20506 

December i o, 1976 

MEMORANDUM FOR: 

The Secretary of State 
The Secretary of Defense 
The Administrator, Agency for 

Inte rnational Development 
The Director, U. S. Information Agency 
The Director of Central Intelligence 

SUBJECT:	 Downg rading of NSDM 92 

NSDM 92 was downg raded from SECRET to CONFIDENTIAL on 
Decembe r 4, 1975. 

Please	 mark all copies in your possession accordingly. 

Staff Sec reta ry 

cc:	 Chairman, Joint Chiefs of Staff 
Director, Office of Management and Budget 


